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15 November 2013, 10:30am – 12 noon

Tooley Street, 5th Floor: Conference Room 502
	Present
	

	Cllr Barrie Hargrove – Chair
	Southwark Council

	Andy Cawdell
	Southwark Cyclists

	Alastair Hanton
	Southwark Cyclists

	Eleanor Margolies
	Southwark Cyclists

	Jeremy Leach
	Southwark Cyclists/Southwark Living Streets

	Amy Aeron-Thomas
	Road Peace

	Sophie Tyler
	Better Bankside

	Peter Wood
	Open University

	Matthew Hill
	Southwark Council

	Eamon Doran
	Southwark Council

	Louisa Tan
	Southwark Council


	Item
	Actions

	1.
	Introduction and apologies
	

	
	No apologies. Eleanor Margolies welcomed to the CJSG as a member.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of previous meeting
	

	
	Minutes from 27 September 2013 adopted.
	No further action required.

	
	
	

	
	Update of actions from last meeting.
	

	
	· Surrey Canal Road: ED spoke to Michelle Normanly. Issue regards conflict between cyclists and pedestrians. Signage only includes roundels on the path – six in total. Future signage will be installed once funding is available.
	ED requested a copy of the signage Michelle Normanly. A copy of the signage and map were circulated with the minutes.

	
	· Schools Park to Ride: ED provided the names of the schools that participated in the scheme: Hollydale, Pilgrim's way, Snowfields, Crampton, Bellendon and Dulwich Juniors.
	No further action required.

	
	· Paxton Green:  AH contacted Alistair Sear to request a positive approach to the scheme. BH thanked AH for his work on the scheme.
	No further action required.

	
	· Potholes:  Dale Foden requested to attend a future meeting.
	LT to invite Dale Foden to attend a future meeting.

	
	· Cycle parking: ED confirmed Southwark Cyclists have been consulted about the cycle parking process. The scheme was promoted through the LCC and 300 different locations have been requested which will be narrowed down to 5/6 locations for the pilot.
	No further action required.

	
	· Dulwich Cycle to School: meeting with Cllr Hargrove, school staff, parents and chairperson of the Estate to discuss off road routes.
	LT to provide AH with details of TfL’s walking scheme targeting teenage girls in Wimbledon.

	
	· Cycle parking: Cycle parking identified as key issue for forward agenda. Director of Public Health, Dr Ruth Wallis to be invited to attend future meetings, as well as a representative from Planning. MH confirmed that RW is willing to attend future meetings and is particularly interested in schools, and cycling and obesity. Request for environment and transport to be included in the Joint Health and Wellbeing Board’s priorities. PW mentioned the ‘Get Grange Cycling’ report. ED met with Alex Cameron regarding cycle parking on estates and the planning process and confirmed that it is permitted development. ED updated the CJSG on the number of cycle parking spaces on estates advising that of the total 257 estates in Southwark Council, 46 estates in Southwark Council have access to cycle lockers, representing 18% of all estates. Currently there are 672 lockers in place, with this to increase by a further 261 on 12 additional estates by the end of 2013, representing 22.5% of all estates.
	LT to invite Dr Ruth Wallis, or a representative, to attend relevant future meetings.

The ‘Get Grange Cycling’ report was circulated with minutes.



	
	· Death of cyclist on A205 South Circular:  LT advised group that they are still awaiting information from TfL regarding their processes, which are required prior to the letter to the Police Commissioner being drafted. It was raised that the police were not very quick at taking witness statements at this particular incident. AAT advised the group that TfL’s Cycle Safety Working Group will be discussing this issue at their next meeting. The group was also advised of Loughborough University’s recent studies in regard to accident and injury investigation.
UPDATE: Emailed received by LT from TfL on 22 November 2013.
	A letter is to be prepared to the Police Commissioner from Cllr Hargrove regarding processes following a collision. As part of the letter, the Police Commissioner will also be invited to send a representative to sit on the CJSG board.

	
	· Cycling officer: The issue of a dedicated cycling officer in Southwark Council was discussed. LT, MH and BH explained that a dedicated officer is not required as Southwark Council has an integrated approach with officers in all the relevant teams having expertise in delivering cycling initiatives: only having one officer would make this process less integrated and would create a knowledge gap if the officer was to leave Southwark Council.
	No further action required.

	
	· Consultation: BH attended that Southwark Cyclists’ AGM. Agreed that Southwark Council’s consultation processes are appropriate.
	No further action required.

	
	
	

	3.
	Terms of reference
	

	
	Group reviewed existing terms of reference which were adopted on 27 February 2012.
	To be agreed and adopted at the next meeting – 31 January 2014.

	
	1. Agreed, no changes: To agree a common approach to provision for cycling in Southwark.
	

	
	2. New: To identify measures to improve cyclist safety and perception.
	

	
	3. New: To identify measures to support cyclists’ use of main roads.
	

	
	4. Agreed, no changes: To identify potential routes for cycling away from busy roads.
	

	
	5. Agreed, no changes: To identify permeability improvements for cyclists across the network.
	

	
	6. Agreed, no changes: To identify and promote innovative approaches to cycling provision.
	

	
	7. Agreed, no changes: To agree an action plan to increase opportunities for cycling in Southwark. 
	

	
	8. Agreed, no changes: To monitor the delivery of the action plan. 
	

	
	9. Agreed, minor change: To act as a sounding board at the pre-consultation stage for projects included in the Southwark Council’s transport investment programme. 
	

	
	10. Replace (see 2): To recognise the need  to increase levels of cyclist safety on Southwark’s main roads and to influence that process.
	

	
	11. New: To work together with other Southwark Council departments and stakeholders to support increased levels of cycling and cycling provision.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Meeting frequency
	

	
	· LT proposed that meetings are held less frequently and are timed to compliment with the Southwark Cyclists meetings. The group agreed for meetings to be held every two months, on the last Friday from 10:30am until 12 noon.
	No further action required.

	
	· 2014 meeting dates:

 31 January 2014

 28 March 2014

 30 May 2014

 25 July 2014

 26 September 2014

 28 November 2014
	Members to confirm that they are happy with the proposed dates

	
	
	

	5.
	Discussion workshop: review of action plan and key upcoming issues
	

	
	· The workshop involved identifying key priorities to inform the group’s agenda for the next 12. The group was advised that the action plan will be updated and circulated with the minutes.

· The group was informed that as issues arise they will be included in the ‘Forward Plan’ and discussed at meetings.

· LT advised the group that only items that Southwark Council and the group can influence should be included.
	Action plan updated and circulated with minutes.

	
	
	

	
	Key priorities identified:
	

	
	1. Infrastructure: Cycle Superhighways, Central London Grid, and Quietways.
	31 January 2014 meeting: Health and TfL to be invited.

	
	2. Stakeholder engagement: discussion of Cycle Joint Steering Group’s key priorities and identifying ways to work together.
	28 March 2014 meeting: Housing, Health, Planning, Police and Highways to be invited.

	
	3. 20 mile per hour zones and implementation process.
	30 May 2014 meeting:     Police and Highways to be invited.

	
	4. VeloCittà and Cycle Hire expansion.
	25 July 2014 meeting:  Housing and Planning to be invited.

	
	5. Cycle parking provision.
	26 September 2014 meeting: Housing to be invited. 

	
	
	

	6.
	Southwark Cyclists’ update
	

	
	· BH attended the Southwark Cyclists meeting. Minutes to be circulated to BH.
	No further action required.

	
	· Issue of Southwark Council cycling officer addressed by BH at meeting.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	AOB
	

	
	· Working group: AH raised the fact that the Cyclist Working Group meetings have not been held for some time. MH advised that they are held on a ‘as needs’ basis and there has been the need recently.
	No further action required.

	
	· Simon Phillips: AC, on behalf of the SJSG, thanked Simon Phillips, Team Leader Transport Policy, for all his work on cycling and with the CJSG.
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